   KINGSTON ON SOAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 7th March 2017
at 7.00 pm, in the Coronation Room of the Village Hall
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	Present:
Parish Councillors; M Johnson (MJ), G Aldridge (GA), S Dale (SD), D Fairbanks and N Smith (NS). 
County Councillor Andrew Brown (AB). 
Parish Clerk; R Parrey (RP).
Internal auditor:G Grocock (GG).
Welcome 

GA welcomed those present to the meeting.

Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Borough Councillor Stuart Matthews.. 
Declarations of interest

There were none.
Minutes of meeting on 10th January 2017
These were agreed as a correct record.
Matters arising from the meeting on 10th January 2017
Church information board (item 5.1): SD reported that the printing has been done by M & B Print of Loughborough for £30 and the glass been purchased for £18. He will construct the wooden framework when weather improves: it will be near the bench in front of the church.

Rushcliffe Town and Parish Forum: MJ confirmed that he had attended this event on 15th February 2017 at the Rushcliffe Arena. It mainly concerned planning issues. A Borough Council officer wishes to meet groups of Parish Council's to discuss the Local Plan and MJ offered to organise this. 
Pillar box (item 16.1): MJ reported that the pillar box on The Green is on the Royal Mail's waiting list of jobs to be done.
Finance

Financial up-date: Refer to the Appendix A.

Transparency fund: Members agreed that RP should apply for a grant to assist the Parish Council in complying with the Transparency Code.
Location of assets:  Members noted that there had been no response to the appeal in the Parish Newsletter for offers to store the marquee and trailer, so a suitable home is still being sought for it.
Audit arrangements: Members noted that as the Parish Council has a turnover of less than £25k, it will no longer routinely have an external audit for accounts from 1st April 2017 onwards. For the current financial year there are no changes to the existing audit arrangements. All matters relating to the financial year 2016 to17, including the Annual Return for the year 2016-17, will be sent to the current external auditor, Grant Thornton.
GA explained to GG he financial processes and he confirmed that RP had sent him 'Governance and Accountability for Local Councils: a Practitioners Guide'.
Planning and Development Matters
New applications: 
West Lodge, Gotham Road. Members raised no objections to the John Jones's application to erect a car port and a shed/garden building.
On-going applications: 
Dairy Centre Melton Lane. The University of Nottingham's application to permit an extension of three weeks for 24 hour geological exploration has been granted by the Borough Council.
Other development matters: 
Rushcliffe Local Plan. The Borough Council is consulting about where further new homes are located. A number of drop-in events are being held.
Traffic

Bridge on Station Road: NS reported that the works to increase the height of the bridge over the railway on Station Road are nearing completion. The road is expected to re-open towards the end of March 2017 when one-way working will be in operation.
New Kingston crossroads: AB reported that a County Council scheme to improve safety at the crossroads is programmed for the next financial year. Also, emergency lining is programmed for 20th March.
Village hall car park

Village hall: GA reported that she had attended the Management Committee AGM in February. The committee want to see the car park surfaced with tarmac but Parish Councillors agreed this would not be cost effective. MJ offered to investigate whether grants would be available.
Car Park: MJ reported that had received a quote of £353 for a 112 litre bin to be supplied and installed by Streetwise: Streetwise will then empty the bin free of charge. He then agreed to apply to Stuart Matthews for a grant, and also to ask Streetwise to renew the existing litter bins in the village.
The re-felting of the salt store and the clearing of the far corners of the car park will take place this summer by volunteers.  
Environment
Trees on The Green: SD confirmed that he will ask Steve Faulks whether he would be willing to quote for a tree survey. 
Bollards on The Green: MJ offered to purchase paint and fluorescent strips for the bollards.
Flower tubs: Bulbs are appearing in the 2 flower tubs in the village. Wild flower area: MJ will ask P and J Services to strim the wild flower area later this year.
Community events

Village Ventures: The Parish Council have been invited to send a representative to one of Live and Local's Promoter Meetings. This is essential if we intend to promote a show next year. Members agreed that RP should reply that we won't be sending anyone on this occasion.
Hire of marquee: Members noted that there had been no response to the appeal in the Parish Newsletter for offers to store the marquee and trailer. Also, there appears to be nowhere secure at Church Farm to store it. So we are still trying to find a suitable home for them.
Members agreed to practice erecting the frame, prepare in inventory all the parts and check for repairs before advertising marquee for hire.

Village Plan
GA said she will check whether the document needs up-dating 
Parish web site

GA said that she will continue add details of future events.
Items for newsletters

Members agreed that the following items be included:
· New Kingston crossroads
· Information boards
· Housing
· Transparency fund
· Location of assets
· Audit arrangements
· Litter bins
· Bollards on The Green
· Trees on The Green
· Village Plan
· Annual Parish Meeting
Any other business

Copier: RP reported that the Parish Council's copier is fifteen years old so Members agreed that it should be written off.
Council Tax: AB reported that Council Tax will increase as both Borough and County Councils want to raise requirements.
Volunteers: Members noted that Nicole Elders is still keen to help in whatever way she can.
The meeting closed at 8.45 pm
Date and venue of the next Parish Council meeting (AGM): 
Tuesday 9th May 2017 in the village hall, after the Annual Parish Meeting.
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Appendix A 

Financial report for meeting on 7th March 2017

1. HSBC main a/c
Payments since the Parish Council meeting on 10th January 2017 were as follows:
	Date
	Details
	Receipts
	Payments

	18 Jan 2017
	Parish Clerk's pay Oct to Dec 2017
	
	290.00

	18 Jan 2017
	Mileage to Southwell for 'transparency' session 
	
	17.60

	26 Jan 2017
	NALC subscription from 01 Apr 2017
	
	73.05

	
	total
	
	380.65


The balance is now £4334.00
2. HSBC community events a/c
There have been no transactions since the Parish Council meeting on 10th January 2017, so the balance remains at £2514.57

3. Car park a/c
There have been no transactions since the Parish Council meeting on 10th January 2017, so the balance remains at £895.46.

4. Investment a/c
£6.81 interest was added, so the there is now £.1139.80 invested.
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